
PIZZA 
 

INT. ROOM – MID DAY 
 
A lone PIZZA wearing rubber galoshes stands in the middle 
of a round room with a smooth stone floor. The back wall 
has bars on it but is blocking a metal door. It rocks back 
and forth looking around the room curious about its 
surroundings. 
 
   NARRATOR 
  This. Is. Pizza. 
 
The pizza turns to look at the camera. 
 
   NARRATOR 
  There are many different kinds 
  Of pizza, but this... 
 
   NARRATOR 
  Is a simple Pizza known as 

PEPPERONI. 
 

Pepperoni smiles at the audience, raises his arm and waives 
it enthusiastically. 
 
   PEPPERONI 
  Hi. 
 
The Pizza puts his arm down, laughs and goes back to trying 
to figure out what he is doing in the room. 
 
  With the right ingredients. 
 
The Pizza’s attention shifts to the narrator and the 
audience and points drawing its fingers down its body. 
 
   NARRATOR (Cont.) 

Pizza can be the perfect food. 
 
The Pizza flexes and grunts to show the audience how strong 
he is. Then laughs as he lets out the pose as a gate opens 
behind the Pizza. 
 
   NARRATOR 
  Wood fired at over four hundred 
  degrees. 
 



Pizza feels the heat behind him and looks back at the 
flames behind him. A door with a large window closes in 
front of the Pizza as the flames rise. 
 
   NARRATOR 
  A medley of flavor baked into 
  a simple culinary masterpiece. 
 
The Pizza pounds on the door a few more times as the flames 
grow. The Pizza screams and wails, as it grows dizzy, 
trying to remain standing. As it drops to its side the 
Pizza begins to fold in on itself. 
 
   NARRATOR 
  This. Is. Calzo... 
 
The Pizza flops open and lays flat on its back. One of its 
legs twitches and then flops to the side. The Pizza takes 
its final breath and then stops moving. 
 
   NARRATOR (Cont.) 
  ...wait. No, no. 
 
A large tube descends and covers the Pizza blocking it from 
view. Its arms and legs are removed as the tube splits and 
pushes the extra parts into the fire. A little bit of sauce 
drips off the blades as the tube vanishes from view. The 
door opens and a pizza peel goes in to take the fresh pie. 
 
CUT TO TITLE: PIZZA 
 
   NARRATOR 
  Pizza! 
 
The narrator takes a bite. 
 
FADE IN TEXT: YUM! 
 
   NARRATOR (Cont. mouth full) 
  Yum! 
 
CUT TO BLACK. 
 
ROLL CREDITS. 
 
 
 
 



 
FADE IN: 
 
INT. ROOM – SAME DAY 
 
A new Pizza stands in the middle of the room. Wearing Crocs 
and topped with Ham and Pineapple. 
 
   NARRATOR 
  This. Is. Pizza. 
 
CUT TO BLACK. 
 


